
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
 
Sick:- Margaret Anne Miller, Margo Brogan, 
Catherine Revell, Joe Linney, Steven Murphy, 
Kallie McKeown, Charlie O’Donnell, Thomas 
Hendry, Peter Bathgate, Owenie Dignall, Joe 
McLacklan, Paul Docherty, Grace and Gerry 
Molhern, Terry Ferguson, Hew Rodway 
 
To print a sick person’s name in the  bulletin 
you MUST have their permission AND have 
ticked the appropriate box on the Mass offerings 
envelope. Due to data protection, we are unable 
to print their name if permission has not been 
given. Holy Mass is offered for all the names         
submitted, even if they do not appear in the  
bulletin. 
 
Recently deceased:- Margaret Murphy Bruce, 
Danny Moffat, Margaret Ann Lever, Margaret 
Quinn, Joanne Adams, Rosemary Bambrick, 
Moira Mackay, Kathleen Ford, Buster Knight, 
Davey Ferguson, Agnes Coia, Thomas McLean, 
Margaret Anne Miller, Mary Mullin,  
 
Anniversaries:- Rosaleen Mournian, Sadie 
McLeod, Michael Drury, Charlotte Gallagher, 
Rose Sweeney, Michael Coll, Fay and John 
McBride, Adeline and Charles Hughes, Selina 
McGeever, Josephine and John Clark, Mary and 
Arthur Brawley, Billy Henderson, Mary         
Connelly, Rosaleen McGhee, Grace Brogan 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Brian McLaughlin, Mary 
McColgan, Mark Cloherty 
 
Sanctuary Flowers:- Sam and Charlotte         
Gallagher. Catherine McDougall, James Allison, 
Janette McDaid, St Therese, Denis Docherty, 
Margaret Carmichael, John and Margaret     
Barron, Fay Paterson, Thomas Keegan, Paul 
James O’Donnell, Rita Cassidy 

25TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME (YEAR B) 

21ST/22ND SEPTEMBER 2024 

 
HOLY MASS  

Mon - Fri:- 10am, (Rosary, 10.30am) 

Saturday:- 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am (Children’s Liturgy);  

       12 noon; 4pm 

Mon:- St Therese Novena, 7pm (Confessions - 6.30pm) 

 

FUNERAL MASSES THIS WEEK 

Thursday 26th Sep, 10am - Kathleen Ford R.I.P. 

 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Fri 9.30-9.55am, Sat 3.30pm 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Fri 9.30-9.55am 

DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR:- Friday, 3pm 

 

BAPTISMS:- For baptisms please contact Church Office 

***Baptisms are held on the first and last Sunday of every 

month at either 10.30am or 12noon Mass 

Baptismal Preparation Course:-  

Wednesday 25th September 2024, 7pm, in the church. 

Parents who wish their child to be baptised in September 

are required to attend. 

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tues, Thur, Sat and Sun 9am-12noon. 

 

WELFARE CLINIC - Saturday 5th October, 10.30-12.30 

If you require assistance out with our clinic times please    

contact us by email :- welfare.stcolumbkilles@gmail.com 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish, donations can be made 

through our website, using the bank details below or 

by scanning the QR code.  

Sort Code:  80-12-79 

Account No: 10163767 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself!  

Weekly Collection - £1990 

Thank you for your generosity. 



YOUNG ADULTS GROUP 

Our last talk in the current series will take place on 

Tuesday 1st October, 7pm. This will be open to all 

parishioners and will take place in the church. 

Louise Grant, Director of Youth Development for 

SPUC will give a talk entitled ‘The Pro-Life        

Movement - Winning Hearts and Minds One        

Conversation at a Time.’  

N.B. There will be no Young Adults Group this week 

(24th September) due to Salamanca Pilgrimage. 

NOVENA TO ST THERESE 

Novena to St Therese continues on Monday 23rd    

September, 7pm (confessions 6.30-7pm).  

SUMMER SCHEDULE EXTENSION 

Our summer schedule of liturgies will continue for 

September. This means there will be only 1 weekday 

Mass at 10am Mon-Fri. 

PARISH BOOK LAUNCH 

A huge thank you to everyone involved in making 

the parish book launch such a success last weekend. 

Special thanks go to Gordon Hutcheson for           

decorating the hall, to the hall staff for their          

hospitality and to Kathleen Lenaghan and Geraldine 

Baird for their hard work and dedication in bringing 

the book to fruition. The book is entitled ’Legacy of 

Love’ and this has certainly been the case for        

Geraldine Baird, who has been the driving force in 

making this book a reality! For those who have 

signed up for a book please mark your name off on 

the sheet at the back of the church once you have 

collected your book. More copies will be available, 

but for now the list is closed. Please only take one 

book per family. If you need to make arrangements 

to have a book collected/delivered please contact 

Geraldine Baird directly:- g.baird2@ntlworld.com 

PARISH YOUTH GROUP 

Thank you to all of those involved in organising 

and helping out at our recent trip to the bowling 

at Braehead. We will meet again on Monday 

23rd September, 6pm in the church hall. Due to 

the September weekend school holiday there will 

be no Youth Group on Monday 30th September, 

we will return on Monday 7th October. 

MEN’S GROUP 

The first meeting of the new session will take place 

on Saturday 28th September, 10.30am in the hall. 

N.B. There is no 10am Mass. Our  speaker will be Sr 

Roseanne Reddy. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 

Thank you for your generous response to our 

‘one food item’ appeal which has helped support 

the 78 clients/families using our foodbank. Your 

support is very much appreciated. 

Children’s Fun Day:- This will take place in the 

church grounds on Saturday 28th September 1-

3pm. Bouncy castle and other activities will be 

provided as well as refreshments. All welcome. 

CATHOLIC TEACHER APPROVAL 

Those wishing to teach in the Catholic sector are 

reminded that it is first necessary to obtain      

approval from the bishop to show that you     

accept and practise your Catholic faith. For those 

living within the parish this means Fr Mournian 

needs to write a reference which will be given to 

the bishop. As Fr Mournian is required to write 

about your character and religious belief it is 

very important you make yourself known to him     

before approval is needed.  

For Catholic teachers applying for posts and 

needing a reference please come and speak to Fr 

Mournian at the same time as you are applying 

for the position. 

BOOK CLUB 

We are currently reading the brand new book 

from Richard Osman ‘We Solve Murders’. Next 

meeting:- 12th October, 11am in the church hall. 

All welcome. 

CLASSROOMS FOR MALAWI 

Afternoon tea fundraiser on Wednesday 23rd 

October, 1 - 4.30pm. Funds raised will be put 

towards purchasing beds and mattresses for the 

students at Ngumbe Secondary as they are    

presently sleeping on the floor! Tickets - £15, 

includes prosecco on arrival, afternoon tea and 

entertainment. Tickets can be purchased from 

h a l l  c a f e  o r  b y  e m a i l i n g                                     

hello@classroomsformalawi.org 

BEREAVEMENT BUDDIES 

Our next meeting will be in the church hall on 

Thursday 26th September, 10.45-11.45am. All     

welcome. We are here to listen. If you wish to      

contact us, please speak to Fr Mournian using the 

contact details on the front of the bulletin.  






